Schreiber Council backs letter concerning lottery funds

Schreiber Council has received a resolution from the City of Brampton concerning the proposed action of the Provincial Government as to the allocation of lottery monies.

The government would like to see the money go to a general fund rather than tourism and recreation only.

According to the minutes of the Nov. 11 meeting, council agreed with that "lottery funds should not be diverted from Tourism and Recreation."

The resolution was moved by Councillors Quinton and Godin and carried by council that the Township of Schreiber go on record as being supportive of the City of Brampton on the subject.

Terrace Bay Council also sup-

on Nov. 10.

In other business, Fire Chief Peter Doig reported on a seminar held with fire chiefs of the area.

Of interest was the topic of spills. In most instances the Fire Department will be expected to take corrective action.

The province has set up the Environmental Compensation Corpora-

The ECC is to be contacted after an attempt has been made to recover from the firm or person responsible for the spill. Some revisions to the current fire department bylaws should be made to cover current inspection responsibilities.

Also contained in the minutes was the topic of rental for soft drink dispensing gear.

Ron Larivee attended the meeting and told council that rental would be \$25 per unit in the future, or alternatively the units may be purchased for the sum of \$1177.

A resolution was moved by Councillors Quinton and Godin and carried by council that the Township purchase three soft drink dispensing

heads from Northern Beverages for the sum of \$1177.

A resolution was carried that the substantial completion payment covering the contracted brickwork at the Fire Station, in the amount of \$11,765.50, be paid.

In police business, it was noted that the parking situation at the CP Rail Station has improved due to increased surveillance of the area.

A discussion was held concerning the hiring of a fourth man for the Township crew.

The resolution was moved by Councillors Borutski and Kruase and carried by council that the position not be filled.



By Winnie Campbell

The Annual Fireman's Halloween Dance was held at the Recreation Centre. A big crowd turned out. The music was by Nic DeShane.

First prize: Individual was 'Southern Belle' by Helen Neilson. Second prize: 'Christmas Boot' by Judy Bourguignon. Third prize: 'A Mosquito' by Debbie Birch.

Group prize- First place- 'The Old Woman in a Shoe' by Brenda Birch, Joey and Michelle Godin, Bruce and Terry Thompson, Laureen Kay and Debbie Bourguignon, and Colleen Fischer.

Second place- 'Playboy Club' by Mr. and Mrs. Barry Gilmore, Mr. and Mrs. John St. Amand, Mr. and Mrs. Engler, Mr. and Mrs. Kaiser, Mr. and Mrs. Studdard and Mr. and Mrs. Jowitt.

Third place- 'Top Hats' by Wesley Whitton, Stan Nesbitt, Mr. Caldwell,

Mr. Clark and Mr. McBride. Mr. and Mrs. Thibault have returned from visiting relatives in Sudbury.

Our deepest sympathy to the Comeau family on the passing of Les Comeau. Also to Mrs. Lorenzetti and families on the passing of Mr. Lorenzetti.

Mrs. Eleanor O'Connor has returned from Thunder Bay. She was entertained by her family on her 95th birthday with a supper and many gifts. Congratulations 'Nonie'. Thanks to all who sent cards and gifts.

Mr. and Mrs. Maronese celebrated their anniversary and retirement with relations and friends. Congratulations.

Catholic Women's League Report

The Holy Angels' CWL held its November meeting on Sunday, Nov. 9. Nineteen members were in attendance.

The meeting opened with a prayer and reflective poem read by President Georgette. Mary read the minutes of the previous meeting and the correspondence.

Jackie's education report mentioned the PTA meeting and the informative talk given by Sr. Alice Greer from the Smith Clinic in Thunder Bay. It was about alcohol and drug abuse and was very interesting.

Colleen reported that the bazaar is coming along nicely. She still needs help on the cleanup committee.

Janet reported that names of 25-year members, deceased members and those who had received Maple Leaf Service Pins were sent to the Canadian League magazine for publication.

The October Rosary was discussed and it was felt that it didn't go over well being said after mass. In May, we will try saying the Scriptural Rosary once a week and hope it will be well attended.

Georgette reminded everyone of the need for volunteers to convene First Friday Senior's Tea and also CWL Sunday coffee after mass. Please call if you are able to help. A convener is also needed for the Birchwood Terrace Penny Auction in December.

Members have decided that we would like to go caroling Dec. 12 for seniors and shut-ins. Marg Connelly will send cards to retired and senior citizens. They will also receive a list of people who can drive them to and from CWL functions. We hope this will help our seniors to participate more.

Father mentioned that he would like to hold a course for five weeks on Monday afternoons and evenings. It will be a Basic Introduction to the Bible. If you are interested, please call him.

Cathy Riley's group provided coffee and entertainment after the meeting. She gave a Mary Kay makeup demonstration and held a draw for some Mary Kay fragrances. Therese Martin was the lucky winner.

We are looking forward to much fun at our December/Christmas meeting. There will be a gift exchange (\$5 limit) so plan now to attend.

Don't forget the Bazaar, Nov. 22.



The McCausland Hospital Corporation

Will hold a

Special Meeting of Members on Thursday, December 11th, 1986 at 8:00 p.m.

Hospital Cafeteria

at The McCausland Hospital

The purpose of the Special Meeting is to elect two members to the Board of Governors.

1 member for a period of six (6) months 1 member for a period of eighteen (18) months



OAYS ONL my mound promo **ORGANS & KEYBOARDS** ON SALE FOR 3 DAYS ONLY! Technics NOV. 20 - 22 at the BAY SCHREIBER

623-2265 9:30-5:30, Mon.-Sat.

Thurs. & Fri., till 9 p.m.

INTEREST

NO

PAYMENT

for 3 months

TAKE ADVANTAGE



(Just down from the

Fort William Gardens)

INCREDIBLE SAVINGS. on selected items only

LOWMONTHLY **PAYMENTS**

TRADES WELCOME

PIANOS - ORGAN

EDUCATION



176 S. Algoma St. THUNDER BAY 345-0073